Vernon Grove Board of Trustees

**Meeting Minutes** 

October 28, 2020

Present: Ronald Gray, Kristin Gardner, Maryann Fiske, Henry Shahnamian, Scott Crisfulli

Location: Town Hall Meeting Room #14

Time: 5.30pm

Meeting called to order at 5.30pm

Signing of the minutes from October 21, 2020

Signing of the bills

Kristen gave update on presentation, feels that she has another company that would best fit the needs for the cemetery. She will get InTouch with them and schedule a presentation. Scott C. spoke about the program that the High Department is using and that it's very simple to use.

Mr. Gray to follow up with IT Department for available laptop for Bano. Kristen mentioned that all Towns are using a cloud-based system.

Trees coming down next couple weeks, roads and roots that are exposed will be repaved for winter thru the High Department. Come spring final paving will be done.

Mr. Gray update on the lights Braza and Mancini did audit all light to be replaced with LED lights.

Mr. Gray present form from Verizon to reduce the monthly phone charge.

Kristen questioned bill for plaques cemetery is losing money on this, discussion about lot sales and pricing, Scott C. to research the other cemeteries in town, Kristen to speak with Bano about lot splits.

Cremation per grave discussion continued.

Linda Cassavent complained about a stump next to grave that may need to be removed at Purchase Street Cemetery. Head stone DeBoer. Also, about leaves and grass being thrown over fence. Have Bano & Dustin clean up around fence.

Next meeting date November 30 at 5.30pm room #14

Motion to adjourn at 7.30pm by Maryann 2nd by Scott Call in favor.

**Ronald Gray Chairman** 

ZONAD 1

Scott Vecchiolla

Henry Shahnamian

Scott Crisafulli

Kristen Gardner